
BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

EXECUTIVE SESSION MEETING MINUTES 

APRIL 3, 2013 

 

The Board entered into Executive Session at 8:16 p.m. for the purpose of discussing collective 

bargaining with Water and Highway Department personnel.  Chairman Jay Marsden, Vice 

Chairman Jay Leary, Clerk Kevin Conley and Town Administrator Paul Le Beau were present. 

 

The Board reviewed the certification of two bargaining units by the Massachusetts Department 

of Labor Relations to be represented by the Massachusetts and Northern New England Laborers’ 

District Council.  Unit A consists of Head Foremen, Crew Chiefs, Tree Foremen and Mechanic.  

Unit B consists of Equipment Operators, Ground Maintenance and Water Operators. 

 

MR. LEARY MOVED, MR. CONLEY SECONDED AND IT WAS VOTED BY ROLL 

CALL TO AUTHORIZE THE TOWN ADMINISTRATOR AND THE TOWN’S LABOR 

COUNSEL TO NEGOTIATE ON BEHALF OF THE TOWN WITH THE TWO 

WATER/HIGHWAY BARGAINING UNITS.  

 

AYE    NAY 

Mr. Marsden   X 

Mr. Leary   X 

Mr. Conley   X 

 

AT 9:00 P.M., MR. LEARY MOVED, MR. CONLEY SECONDED AND IT WAS VOTED 

BY ROLL CALL TO ADJOURN THE EXECUTIVE SESSION. 

 

    AYE    NAY 

Mr. Marsden   X 

Mr. Leary   X 

Mr. Conley   X 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

        Approved:_____________ 

 

        Released:______________ 

Paul D. Le Beau, Town Administrator 

 


